## RETIRED WORKERS' CHAPTER BULLETIN



July 19<sup>th</sup>, 2023

## **RWC OPG & New Horizon Members**

As was reported in the April 2023 RWC newsletter, the PWU was successful in having the out of country medical coverage for RWC members extended to 85 years of age. At that time, the question was, would those RWC members who had out of province coverage that ended as a result of reaching the maximum age of coverage be allowed back into the plan?

The PWU has informed the RWC that OPG has agreed to allow retirees whom "aged out" on or after April 1<sup>st</sup>, 2022, and therefore were no longer eligible for this coverage, to apply to re-enrol.

To facilitate this, re-enrolment packages have been sent to **OPG and New Horizons retirees** whom meet the April 1<sup>st</sup>, 2022 requirement.

If there are RWC OPG & New Horizon members whom believe they meet this criteria, but have not yet received a re-enrolment package, they should contact Manulife, the insurance carrier, at <a href="mailto:manulifegrouptravel@canamti.com">manulifegrouptravel@canamti.com</a> or call them at 1-877-292-0082.

If any further changes to re-enrolment eligibility occur we will inform you.

## **Peter Kelly**

President Retired Workers' Chapter